

January-March 2024

Dear Pastor and praying friends,

We thank you so much for your faithful intercessions and support for us here in the harvest field of our Lord Jesus Christ in the kingdom of Thailand. We also thank you for all the Christmas and birthday cards and for your sacrificial Christmas offerings for our family.

In our last update we told you that a young lady from here at Wiang Ping Baptist made a profession of faith at the combined church camp we had at Lanna Baptist Church in Lampang, please help us pray for her that she will find a new job where she is not working 7 days a week, and she will make time to come faithfully to the church meetings. We also have 6 other older young people that need to do this also.

Also in our last update, we asked you to please pray because we have a couple of young people that are finishing up various levels of schooling in where we are challenging them with the question of why don't they make the next part of their education be becoming a Bible student and see what the Lord will do with their life. Please continue to pray with us in this matter because the need for the younger generation to give themselves to serve the Lord Jesus Christ fulltime is so great. And because of this we are having a youth conference April 22-24 at Lanna Baptist Church in Lampang and the theme is Let the soldiers of Christ rise up! And the theme verse is Isaiah 6:8. Please pray with us that we will not only see people saved but will see young people surrender to serve the Lord fulltime with their whole life.

We thank the Lord for His protection for all of us during our weekly door to door evangelism efforts, and we thank the Lord that we have recently seen some fruit with one teenage guy coming to the church meetings. Please pray with us as we hope that we will soon see him decide to repent and believe the Gospel, and we will see his family open up to the Gospel. Also with this we rejoice that a husband and wife have both made professions of faith at HuayGwang Baptist Mission Church and have been coming to the church meetings more often. And that one of the men at HuayGwang is spiritually hungry and wanting to see his family get spiritually hungry and do more for the Lord.

We praise the Lord that last Sunday, we were able to have an evangelistic resurrection Sunday outreach at our local community sports center. And we praise the Lord that we had approx 9 new people that actually joined in on the meeting, And we praise the Lord that there were many people at the sports field that day and many of these would stop by the open meeting place we were using and see what we were doing. And we praise the Lord that we were able to use the open meeting place sound system which means almost everyone at the sports center heard the truth about the resurrection of Jesus Christ from the dead. Please pray with us that we will soon see the increase from this outreach and our regular outreaches.

For the Millions of Untold Souls in Thailand, Brian, Evelyn, Ruth, and Rachel McClain

Mailing Address
Brian McClain
PO Box 75
Mae Hia Post Office
A. Muang Chiang Mai
Thailand 50100

Contact us ph 704.747.8837 mcclains4asia@gmail.com mcclains4asia.wordpress.com Sending Church
Promised Land Baptist Church
Pastor Harold Blankenship
1024 Old Modena Street
Gastonia, NC 28054
ph 704.868.2364
promisedlandbaptistchurch.org

Goals
Evangelizing the Lost
Discipling Believers
Training Men
Starting Churches



